CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING
SEPTEMBER 17, 2019
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Father Lemlin.  Members present were Jim O’Leary, Rita Selby, Steve Kenney, Kristen Gallagher, Joseph Braga, Peter Leighton, Debbie Leighton and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. Rita Selby made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Kristen Gallagher and unanimously approved.

1)  MAY BREAKFAST
Father Lemlin reported that the insulated coffee containers had been purchased and the purchase of a griddle for the oven is in progress.
2) SCOUTS

Father Lemlin provided a copy of a picture booklet of Cub Scout activities for review by the committee.

3) GRANDMA’S ATTIC 

Rita Selby reported that from May 29th to September 14th 987 people were served.  
4) FAITH FORMATION

Father Lemlin reported that faith formation is beginning and that the number of participants is estimated at around 70.   
5) BAZAAR

Kristen Gallagher advised the committee that the envelopes for the raffle had been prepared.  Everything is on schedule and there had been a good turnout at the recent meeting.  Father Lemlin noted that the raffle tickets would be mailed out next week.
6) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin reported that two new doors had been installed at the former school building.  The vinyl siding project for the garage and front sides of the rectory will start soon.  Eight to ten dead trees were removed and one or two may have to be removed when the landscaping takes place on the area between the parking lot and playground.  Some parishioners have expressed concerns that more attention is being given to the exterior property than the church proper.  This will be addressed in an upcoming church bulletin. 
7) DEMOGRAPHICS
Father Lemlin provided some information on current demographics.  There are 12 fewer families in the parish this year.  There are fewer young people in faith formation and baptisms are from 1-2 per year.  Funerals have increased to 25-26 per year.  
8) FINANCES

Father Lemlin announced that the finance committee had approved last year’s report and the report will now be submitted to the Diocese.  Also Father Lemlin noted that the 25 Week Club was underway.
9) CAPITAL CAMPAIGN
Father Lemlin noted that the Grateful for God’s Providence capital campaign is underway.  A video was viewed by parishioners at Masses on the weekend of September 14th and 15th.  On September 21st Walter Richardson will make a presentation at the 4 pm Mass and on September 22nd Jim O’Leary will make a presentation at the 8 am and 10 am Masses.
The next meeting will be held on November 05, 2019
There being no further business Kristen Gallagher made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Peter Leighton and unanimously approved.

